County Water & Sewer District

MINUTES OF THE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

A regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Gallatin Gateway County Water & Sewer District was held at the Gallatin Gateway Fire Station, 320 Webb Street, Gallatin Gateway, MT, on  08/10/2022.  Present at the meeting were board members Eric Amend (remotely), Ted Border, and Cary Fox. Staff present included GM Procunier.  Members of the public included Linda Cox.
President Border called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Secretary Alison Curry recorded the minutes of the meeting.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION OF NON-AGENDA ITEMS
President Border asked for public comment on non-agenda items.  Linda Cox received a bill for an increased PIC charge in July that was surprising to her and she shared her concerns with the Board. 
President Border noted that Peak acknowledged to Ms. Cox that they had inadvertently sent out her bill earlier than necessary; GM Procunier confirmed this and mentioned that he had indeed contacted Ms. Cox via email to address this prematurity.
Ms. Cox has retained 1 VRU to be used when a construction project her land is completed. However, her will-serve has expired and she needs to pay the increased PIC charge in order to keep this capacity; she is disputing this charge.
Ms. Cox wants the District to uphold an agreement which she says Justin, the prior GM, made with her prior to the District’s policy change. Due to dwindling capacity, the Board determined to issue VRUs only to those customers who can use it within a year. For anyone who has a will-serve that is expiring, they must pay the increased PIC charge in order to keep current for the next 6 months. After this time period, they cannot be issued a new will-serve until if/when the District has more capacity to offer. This is an indeterminate amount of time. 

According to Ms. Cox, the agreement with Justin was to pay $75 per month which would cover the charge for 1 VRU, and would reserve it for her use, regardless of whether it was utilized or not. GM Procunier, who does not have record of this agreement, inquired if Ms. Cox was in possession of this will-serve, she says she is not. President Border mentioned that the District needs a copy of that contract in order to assess the issue at hand.
President Border acknowledged Ms. Cox’s effort to complete her project in order to use her capacity, and affirmed Ms. Cox’s support of the sewer district in the past, but shared his concern that Ms. Cox is asking for something the District cannot grant, such a leniency would be inconsistent with the requirements of other customers. President Border referenced prior meetings that the Board emphasized the need to remain consistent amongst all property owners, he then deferred to Directors Amend and Fox, who collectively confirmed these discussions and policy changes. 

Ms. Cox claimed the District has caused significant damage to her property; President Border asked for details in order to properly address her concerns, Ms. Cox reiterated that there were damages, but declined to provide specifics.
It was determined that negotiations could not proceed, unless the aforementioned contract or documentation could be provided by Ms. Cox.

CONFLICT OF INTEREST DISCLOSURE

President Border asked if there were any items of conflict of interest, or potential conflict of interest, to be raised.  None were raised.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

After confirming that all directors had a draft copy of the 07/22/2022 meeting minutes, President Border asked whether there were any corrections. None were noted. Director Amend made the motion to approve the minutes as written, Director Fox seconded the motion, and the minutes were approved unanimously.
OLD BUSINESS
N/A

NEW BUSINESS

475 GATEWAY ROAD SOUTH
Consideration of petition for Annexation. No new notes at this time, the Board will refer back to District Council Swimley and plan to discuss this at a future meeting.
REPORT OF OFFICERS, STANDING COMMITTEES, AND SPECIAL COMMITTEES

General Manager Report
Peak is proposing to make quarterly payments instead of lump sum for the District’s insurance, they are waiting to hear whether this is accepted or not. If the District doesn’t need to include PIC charges, this would be ideal. 
Existing will Serve Agreements

Gallatin Gateway Inn is connected and will be paying for half their 50 VRUS.
Dohle residence on Tracy street are connected, they will be filling out a form and paying their monthly dues.
Dance Hall LLC has paid increased PIC rate.

Lutson LLC (Montana Reclaimed Lumber) is wondering if they can pay quarterly payments to cover his PIC charge. There is a consensus that Lutson LLC has enough capital or financing to cover the PIC charge, so they will not be granted quarterly payments.
Peak is working with Linda Cox and Ronald Page with regards to updated rate of PIC charges.
Nothing for capacity report yet, but that will change come September when Gateway Inn begins payment on their 25 VRUs and Dohle’s pay for 1 VRU.
The first dormitory has a gravity line that flows to the District’s lift station, although not able to track the individual flow of each dorm,  Peak will continue to monitor overall usage as it runs through the District’s flow meter. 
Based on their contract, 4 Corners was billing the District incorrectly, They should have been charging $50 per 1000 gallons. The District was charged $50 per month when it should have been closer to $500.
Excess capacity charge should start dropping once users come online.  77260 Gallatin Road buildings are going up but have not had an approved will-serve, they have finally submitted an application but have not paid processing fee and are not responding to requests for additional information from Peak. Linda Cox affirmed the difficult nature of this customer. There is general discussion about how to handle a continued lack of communication/payment, the consensus would be to shut off their lift station if deemed necessary.
Gateway Village Report 
Not much to report; They are pumping and hauling wastewater at this time.
President Border then asked for unanimous consent to adjourn. Seeing no objection, the meeting was adjourned at 6:53 p.m.






                              Alison W. Curry                                             




Secretary

